SOROPTIMIST INTERNATIONAL SCOTLAND NORTH
MINUTE OF THE REGIONAL MEETING

held via Zoom on 20th November 2021
1.
Welcome

President Pat was in the Chair and welcomed Scotland North members, with a special welcome to Federation President Cathy; Eileen, Scotland South President and Morag, South Federation Councillor.  President Pat was delighted to see so many members looking glamorous and sparkly!  President Pat advised that this was her first Meeting as President on her own and gave a big thank you to Katie for sharing the role over the last year as her help and advice had been invaluable and felt that ‘role sharing’ was the way to go.  Katie gave a big thank you to all members as she had felt privileged and very pleased to have been our President for 2 years and gave all her good wishes to Pat.

2.
Vision and Mission
SI Aberdeen joint President Louise read the Vision and Mission.

3.
Roll Call
Aberdeen – 15; Crieff – 12; Dundee – 5; Easter Ross – 4; Inverness and Nairn – 4; Perth – 2; Falkirk – 1; Glasgow – 1; Southend-on-Sea – 1 and

Associate Member – 1.

4.
Minute of Meeting held on 18th September 2021 
Acceptance of the Minute was proposed by Katie Lang, SI Crieff and seconded by Janice Wilson, 

5.
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.

6.
Correspondence
All News Briefings and mailings from the Federation since the last Meeting had been forwarded to all members.

7.
Region Reports

Programme Action and Cross Party Groups

Janice reported the following (which was also circulated separately):
•  Human Trafficking Group – had their first meeting this session in October.  Rhoda Grant, MSP continues as the Convenor and the Secretariat is UN House in Edinburgh. We discussed topics for further meetings especially the low rate of traffickers jailed and the low rate of identification of victims.

• Stitches for Survival – We have had a successful partnership with the organisation.  Scotland North clubs have made 36 panels and including Scotland South, we sent over 60 panels.  They have been displayed in Stirling, Falkirk and in Glasgow Green.  They are now being re-purposed into blankets for babies and the homeless.  I have just heard that Brenda (PAC, 
Scotland South) has taken back a few panels which Soroptimists can use for publicity in the future.

• UKPAC – We had a meeting on the 23rd October 2021.  Maureen Maguire left the post of Secretary as she will be our SI Federation President in January.  Christina Rollason is the incoming Secretary.  The Treasurer also changed and Anne Hodgson takes over.  There are four subgroups : MDS; VAW and Domestic Abuse; Special Domestic Violence Courts; and Climate Change.

I launched the Modern Slavery Action Plan for UKPAC and hope most if not all the Regions will take action on this issue.  I was invited to join the North Wales Modern Slavery Group which I found very interesting.  I would like to start a similar group up here and have put out a request asking who would like to join me.  The next UKPAC meeting in is January and has the theme of Modern Slavery.  It is expected that there will be a Study Day near Selby on the 31st March 2022.
I am now a member of the UK Modern Slavery Training Delivery Group chaired by KimAnn Williamson, MBE with meetings every two to three months.  The next one is 22nd November 2021 and I am on the NGO Section as a Soroptimist.

• FPAC – On the 28th October 2021 we had a meeting with the theme of Climate Challenge, Act Now.  The first speaker was unwell but we listened to her recording about change the world 1% at a time.  Next Dr Bonnie Waring told us personal and grass route actions were essential.  We also heard from Mary Mula, our UN Rep in Nairobi on why we have Representatives.  My breakout room only had four Soroptimists in it but it gave us a chance to discuss the day (*Where I got the cut flowers information from for my Spotlight!)  We also head about the presence of SIGBI at COP26 with Kay Richmond (PA Director), Cathy Cotteridge (SIGBI President) and Ann Garvie

(Past SI President).
• A Model for Scotland (Modail airson Alba) – I would also like to remind you about the invitation to support the survivor-led campaign to end demand for prostitution and sex trafficking in Scotland.  The Chair, Diane Martin, CBE, invited Scotland North Soroptimists to join the campaign alliance as a member.  Our organisation logo would be displayed on the Campaign Website alongside other alliance members.  We would receive monthly email updates and invitations to campaign events.  Letter was forwarded and information was in previous Spotlight.  The Easter Ross and Aberdeen Clubs have emailed and would like to support the campaign.  I have two virtual meetings coming up next week when I will find out the latest.
• 16 Days of Action – Please orange your Facebook Pages and raise as much awareness as possible.

• Club Reports – Janice’s report had detailed information about Aberdeen; Crieff; Dundee; Easter Ross; and Perth’s recent Programme Action activities. 

Treasurer’s Report 

The Zoom trial with clubs is due to finish at the end of December 2021 with the Region’s subscription ending in April 2022.  The trial seems to be working well and the Executive agreed to extend club usage until 31st March 2022 – for further discussion at the next Executive Meeting.

Thanks to all clubs and associates for donating to Mangrove Trees during the current year, including Dundee and Perth Clubs who contributed before the Region Project started and matched funding of £350 from Region. Soroptimists from our Region will have contributed a total of £1,050 –  Congratulations as this is a fantastic result from a small Region – well done all!

8.
A.O.C.B.
• Federation Conference and General Meeting Feedback – President Pat reported that this had been very successful with wonderful speakers and projects.  Membership was especially good.  President Pat is also looking forward to this being face to face in Belfast next year!

• President Pat also reminded all members about the Club Vote on the Term

of Office for SIGBI President Elect has a closing date of 13th December 2021.

• Dianne wanted Club to send their Best Wishes to Malala.

9.
Date of Next Meeting – 19th February 2022 via Zoom
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